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Dear Cedarwood Community,

Reflecting back on the 2020-2021 school 
year, I am awed by the resilience that the 
Cedarwood community demonstrated.  
This group of parents, students, faculty, 
staff and board of trustees was there for 
each other through thick and thin. Our 
families deserve great appreciation for 
navigating their individual challenges and 
triumphs of the year as well, reinventing 
work on the fly and learning how to make 
the most of online school at home.  We 
were greatly blessed that most in our 
families and friendship circles were able 
to stay healthy physically, mentally, and 
spiritually.  

Our teachers learned how to make the 
most of what was available to us, to 
connect and to nurture our students. As we 
navigated the year, and were able to return 
to hybrid classes, there was such joy in our 
ability for many to be together in person, 
yet stay connected with those who were 
not yet able to join us. Our ability to adapt 
to changing circumstances has developed 
new capacities in us all, that can provide 
strength and perspective as we look ahead 
to the next school year as well.

I am sure we will not soon forget our drive-
in gala, the beautiful Diwali celebration and
Winter Faire. It was a special joy to connect 

with grandparents and special friends 
through our newfound online capabilities, 
sharing our classrooms and festival lives. 
We look forward to taking the best of the 
year’s opportunities and building on them 
in the years to come.

Thank you for your ongoing love and 
support for Cedarwood Waldorf School!

Sincerely,

Sue Levine
Head of School



Dear Cedarwood Community,	

We have successfully made it through 
our most difficult school year, 2020-
2021, under the powerful influence 
of the COVID-19 world pandemic! 
Throughout the year, the school 
administration, in close collaboration 
with the faculty and the board, 
encountered many different voices 
representing the various “truths” held 
and expressed within our beloved 
community. We listened to each voice, 
many standing in firm opposition to 
one another, contemplated them with 
empathy, considered other layers of 
challenges--health and safety (our top 
priority), financial, social, emotional, 
cultural, political, and demographical, 
then formed decisions for navigating 
the school within the ever changing 
and unpredictable circumstances. 

When going through difficult times, it 
is too easy for people and society as 
a whole to get fractured in so many 
ways, as our individual differences 
become explicitly tangible. People 
may feel helpless, isolated, and unsafe. 

At the same time, however, growing 
children need to see us adults 
as connected regardless of our 
disagreements, hardships, and all the 
challenges in life. They need to feel 
our respect and empathy for others 	

and our collaboration in helping 
people who need our support. They 
need to experience us as believing in 
the good intentions of other people 
and the overall health of the world 
even when going through a crisis. They 
need to bathe in our love for the world 
and for other people even when the 
world is not manifesting our ideals. 
In this regard, a safe and harmonious 
world is not simply given. It is only 
attained through our community 
effort, intentionally created out of 
each individual’s commitment, care, 
and action for the overall goodness 
of the world. Children are extremely 
resilient, forgiving, and capable of 
fully living their lives, as long as adults 
are doing their work.

Each time I witness our students 
carrying their brilliant light of laughter, 
vivid imagination, enthusiasm for new 
discoveries, and kindness for one 
another every day at Cedarwood, after 
a year and a half of the world crisis, 
I am continually humbled, and in awe. 
Amazing work has been done. I see 
your courage and strengths behind 
your children’s shining light.

Clearly, everyone extended themselves 
above and beyond their comfort zones, 
accepting perspectives other than 
their own in order to stay connected 
as a community. 

I treasure each of your sharings and 
generous participation in support 
of Cedarwood Waldorf School. 
We are who we are now because 
of your continued effort, honest 
communication, and support in 
seeking the best for your own children 
and for the children of others. As a 
result, we were able to keep all our 
teachers and staff, and provide high 
quality and comprehensive Waldorf 
education throughout the year. I 
believe that this process has kept 
us, as a school, consciously evolving 
together. 

Please know that Cedarwood is an 
ever growing organization and that 
each one of you is an important part 
of our overall health, within which 
our students can healthily learn and 
grow. Thank you so much for your love 
and faith in us, and for entrusting us 
to continue educating your children. 
It is my hope that we will continue 
this work together as an intentional 
community so that we can be the 
living model for our students. 

With deep gratitude,

Chiaki Uchiyama
Pedagogical Director



NET FUNDRAISING  
$283,500  7%

PPP REVENUE
$447,010  11%

TUITION AND FEES 	
 $3,222,944  80%

ADMINISTRATION EXPENSES 
$396,827  10%

FUNDRAISING EXPENSES 
$148,652	 4%

PROGRAM EXPENSES 
$ 3,262,185  86%

EXPENSES:

REVENUE:

Total Expenses $3,807,664

OTHER INCOME
$68,837  2%

Total Income $4,022,291 
Net Income $214,627

Dear Cedarwood Community,

The Cedarwood faculty and staff put 
in significant work during the summer 
preparing for a school year with 
distance learning and the addition of 
emergency child care.   Cedarwood’s 
budget was based on 229 students and 
we ended the year with 241 students.  
The work put in prior to the start of the 
school year and continued full program 
offerings was a major reason for the 
gain in students during the year.  We 
also received a second round of PPP 
funding, this enabled us to retain all 
of the current staff and add additional 
faculty and faculty assistants for 
distance learning and emergency 
child care.  The community of families 
contributed greatly by reaching our 
lofty annual appeal goal and exceeding 
the auction goal.  All of these efforts 
by the family community and staff have 
allowed us to continue on a strong 
path and keep our community together 
heading into the next school year. 

David Nolfi
Finance Director



Gifts up to $99
Adriana & Jason Argyropoulos
Jessica & Cody Begdorian
Aliya Birdoff
Donna Blaser
Alejandra Bonifacino
Michelle Boucher & Lawrence Margolin
Anonymous
Vitalia Brooks
Erin Cartwright
Gia Davis
Saara & Joseph Fahey
Mia & Robb Farrington
Melisa Flanagan & Shayne Case
Meredith Floyd-Preston
Andrew Friedman
Chennault Fox
Kay Gallagher
Avery Gerhardt
Annie & Andrew Gilligan
Mark Goldby
Lindsay & Michael Grenier
Claire Harrison
Oana Havris
Peter Hayes
Antonella Henry
Keri Higginbottom
Emily & Kristopher Jensen
Holly Krass-Bell & Travis Bell
Wolf & Theo Krieger
Tom Luedecke
Laura Master & Michael Draper
Joelle & Skye Mayo
Cecelia & Eric McClellan
Tara Rae & Jason Miner
Arlene Mirsky
Anna Mojallali
Madalaina Morse & Bobby Smith
David Nolfi
Natalie Norman
Kendall Reese

Jacinda Paschoal
Jennifer & Steve Robinson
Julie Ayers Romberg
Benjamin Root
Dami Paternoster
Heather Pearl
Peggy Quinn & Donald Henderson
Lorena Rousseau
Jennifer Ryan & Justin Cole
Julie Sauton & Rian Dundon
Elaine Schumacher
Kumiko Sammler
Erika & Matt Siegel
Birinder Singh
Chelsea & Sebastian Slaven-Davis
Jeremy Smith
Nancy Thompson
Melanie Walker & Matthew Feiner
Saranna Weller-Filz & Frank Filz
Margaret Wolf & Jeremiah Centrella
Jacob Wooton

Gifts $100-$249
Jennifer Anderson & Alison Freeman
James & Karen Arizumi
Asya G Beardsley
Jess Beebe & Phil Quitslund
Anika Bent-Albert & Todd Albert
Diana Bright
Elisabeth Reese Cadigan & Michael 
Cadigan
Suzanne & Ben Campbell
Kelly & Donn Campbell
Jill & Andrew Chan
Diane & Brian Christensen
Amber & Byron Clayton
Erin & Will Cooley
Barbara Coombs Lee
Jayne Cronlund & Owen O’Neill
Charles Dann
Liz Deck

Sally Deck
Meredith Ellsworth
Merriah Fairchild & David Rosenfeld
Abigail Fowle & Brian Maxwell
Maya & Dan Fuller
Bryce Gartrell
Jolande & Lawrence Goldberg
Hermine Hayes-Klein & Jonah Gamblin
Danielle Savory Huff & George Huff
VirginiaIzique & Pedro Izique de Almeida
Michelle Jarvis
Kimberly Kelsey & Erico Schleicher
Diana Kim & Scott Ponik
Lisa & Woody King
Whitney & Brett Kirby
Nora Kobos & Ben Gooley
Susan & David Kobos
Rachel &Henry Kofron
Su Youn Lim & Manho Kim
Brittany Lindhe & John White
Sarah Link
Amanda Lopez
Anna Lynch & Cody Koretsky
Judith Margolis
Nicole & Marc Matis
Alexandra & Brian McBride
Rose & Aaron Mehlhaff
Rachel Meredith
Vanessa & Doug Mirsky
Saskia Moes Green & Allen Green
Anonymous
Bhaghavati Mullock
Helen Nguyen & Eric Huynh
Emily Norman & Nathan Brixius
Jane Pagliarulo & Robert Davis
Heather Palonder & Steve Green
Gay Paschoal
Currie Person & Patrick Newell
Lee Person
Shirley & Chuck Pietrok
Julie & Edward Prindle
Beatrice & Bartek Prusiewicz
Rachel & Eric Record
Kelly Rosteck
Sharon Sandwith
Marlis & Roger Sandwith
John Schlosser
Colleen Schlosser-Luedecke
Linda & Ron Seabourne

2020 Cedarwood Annual Appeal

We did it, Cedarwood!  
Thank you each so much for your gifts, your time, 
and your commitment to making this year a success!  
I had so much fun creating our events this year and 
collaborating with so many of you. YOU all make 
Cedarwood Waldorf School such an outstanding place!



Theresa & Todd Shire
Anonymous
Judy & Phil Spano
Sarah & Bret Stevens
Megha Tiwari & Kyle Copeland
Sarah Vandervoort
Anonymous
Ian Wallace
Britta Warren & Christopher Lewandowski
Jill Weir & Donnella Wood
Denise & Dylan Welch
Mandie Wiebers Jensen & Brett Jensen
Dedee Wilner-Nugent
Bear Wilner-Nugent
Mia & Robb Farrington
Abigail Fowle & Brian Maxwell
Chennault Fox
Allison & Greg Fredette
Dennis & Susan Fredette
Andrew Friedman
Maya & Dan Fuller
Robert & Jessica Gardner
Jolande & Lawrence Goldberg
Lindsay & Michael Grenier
Marcy Holsinger & Elisa Saphier
Danielle & George Huff
Rinkle & Amit Jain
Michelle Jarvis
Lisa & Woody King
Rachel & Henry Kofron
Jessica Lagunas & Maximo Salcido
Sue & Rick Levine
Laura Master & Michael Draper
Brian McBride
Richard Meeker
Amy & Brook Miller
Vanessa & Doug Mirsky
Usha Noble & Jan Kats
Maya Noble & Diana Rodriquez
Madelon Paglee
Gay Paschoal
Bill Rensmith
Andrea & Curtis Robinson
Kumiko Sammler
Marlis & Roger Sandwith
Sharon Sandwith
Colleen Schlosser
Pete Schumacher
Birinder Singh
Judy & Phil Spano
Kaeley & Marcus Stephens
Paul Sumida

Carolyn Sumida & Joel Boulanger
Vera Vacek
Jen & John Van Arkel
Krista Van Engelen & Paul Papak
Sol Varon
Fernanda Vuilleumier
Liz Wallace
Ian Wallace
Eleanor Warren
Britta Warren & Christopher Lewandowski
Jill Weir & Donnella Wood
Denise & Dylan Welch
Mandie Wiebers Jensen & Brett Jensen
Debbie Williams
Margaret Wolf & Jeremiah Centrella
 
Gifts $250-$499
Diane & Jamie Bradley
Priscilla Brown
Anuja Chhabra & Leo Daab
Adrienne & Jonathan Dale
Melissa DeMartini & Edward Biden
Erin & John Fernald
Catherine & Daniel Grishaver
Lois & Donald Hays
Anonymous
Karla Horwitz
Wendy Lascher
Megan & Jack Mahaffy
Connie & Bruce Maxwell
Reba & George O’Leary
Elvira Saberova & Albert Faizriev
Glory & Issac Schild
Dianna Turner & Clay Newton
Chiaki Uchiyama
Marcy & Santiago Vaca
Dena & Richard Vangelisti
Francine Warkow & James Price
Tracy Watson & Jonas Hjertberg 

Gifts $500-$999
Erin Barnes & Adam Rainey
Jackie Enriquez & Tara Wofford
Tracy & Han Hendriks
Brian Hess
JenelleIsaacson & Zoltan Dubrawsky
Mia Kim & Evan Elkin
Robyn & Eric Leeds
Anonymous
Ekaterina Likueva & Aleksei Likuev
Mary Maxwell & Roy Lambert
Denise & Matthew McCormick

Meg & Charles Miner
Yulia Panchenko & Christopher Cousins
Shubhada Pugaonkar & Saril 
Valiyaparambil
Addie & JJ Rassier
Susan Romanski & George Devendorf
Amy Romberg & Glen Ford
Susan Schmitt & Israel Sostrin
Laura & Duke Shepard
Erika & Thomas Starrs
Jessica Vacek & David Miller
Rachel and Thomas Wade
Sarah & Billy Zanze

Gifts $1000-$2499
Freya & Todd Ahrens
Amy Beacom & Mike DiMezza
Emma Beckman & Geoff Phillips
Sarah Loo Chan
Aneet & Sukhjinder Deo
Marcia & Bruce Fowle
Patty Frew & Jeff Benerofe
Carole & Glenn Gunter
Erica Hartman & Jeff Hartman
Kelly & Dan Klock
Sue & Rick Levine
Jen & Joel Martin
Lora & Ned McCall
Rosalie McDougall & Cherrie Abraham
Franklin Nice
Lisa Nice & Jeffrey LaRochelle
Elisa & Jon Spano
Karen Uretsky & Joel Passen
Anonymous
Mihaela & Thomas Wadlow
Jo Wolf

Gifts $2500-$5000
Gina Condon & Eric Cress
Anne L. Fielland
Rinkle & Amit Jain
Ashley Roland & James Hampton
Anonymous

Gifts $10,000-$20,000
Rebecca & Brewster Crosby
Anonymous
Susan Kempf
Ann & Jack Messick
Meg Remsen & Nigel Jaquiss



Gifts up to $99
Todd Albert & Anika Bent-Albert
Susan Andrews
Holly Krass-Bell & Travis Bell
Shayne Case & Melisa Flanagan
Heather Pearl Cromie
Jessica Lagunas & Maximo Salcido
Brittany Lindhe & John White
Anne Paris
Beatrice & Bartok Prusiewicz
Susan Romanski & George Devendorf
Chelsea Slaven-Davis
Nancy Thompson
Heidi Weiss

Gifts of $100-$249
Melissa Abraham
Diana Bright
Vitalia Brooks
Erin Cartwright
Erin & Will Cooley
Melissa DeMartini & Ed Biden
Meredith Floyd-Preston
Abigail Fowle & Brian Maxwell
Hermine Hayes-Klein & Jonah Gamblin
Michelle Jarvis
Nicole & Marc Matis
Cecelia & Eric McClellan
Tara Rae Miner & Jason Miner
Vanessa & Doug Mirsky
Natalie Norman
Caroline Onzik
Julie & Edward Prindle
Elisabeth Cadigan Reese & Michael 
Cadigan
Denise Ronek Welch & Dylan Welch
Kumiko Sammler
Marlis Sandwith
Silvia Santana
Sarah & Bret Stevens
Penny & Brent Sweeting
Sarah Vandervoort
Jessica Wade & Robert Gardner
Ian Wallace
Jill Weir
Dedee Wilner-Nugent

Gifts of $250-$499
Karen & James Arizumi
Amber & Byron Clayton
Aneet & Sukhjinder Deo
Kathy Cosgrove Green
Lois & Don Hays
Rachel & Henry Kofron
Sarah Link
Anna Lynch & Cody Koretzky

Will Maslowski
John Onzik
Yulia Pachenko & Chris Cousins
Glory & Isaac Schild
Susan Schmitt & Israel Sostrin
Elisa & Jon Spano
Christina Tello
Chiaki Uchiyama

Gifts of $500-$999
Erin Barnes & Adam Rainey
Emma Beckman & Geoff Philips
Anuja Chobra-Daab & Leo Daab
Adrienne & Jonathan Dale
Patty Frew & Jeff Benerofe
Marcy Holsinger & Elisa Saphier
Jenelle Isaacson
Sue & Rick Levine
Megan & Jack Mahaffey
Ann & Jack Messick
Benjamin Root
Erika & Marlena Starrs
Gifts of $1000-$2499
Freya & Todd Ahrens
Jessica Beebe & Phil Quitslund
Amy Beacom & Mike DiMezza
Daniel Cartwright
Mia & Robb Farrington
Lacy & Gary Fielland
Kristin Nice
Lisa Nice & Jeff LaRochelle
Wendy & Kelly Rea
Maya Nissan & Leior Varon
Mihaela & Tom Wadlow

Gifts of $2500-$4999
Rinkle & Amit Jain
Sarah & Billy Zanze
Gifts of $5000-$9999
Gina Condon & Eric Cress
Rebecca & Brewster Crosby
Lora & Ned McCall

Gifts of $10,000-$15,000
Anonymous
Meg Remsen & Nigel Jaquiss

Silent Auction Donors
Karyn Arizumi @LeNaluNoir
Emma Beckman & Geoff Phillips @
LevelBeer
Aliya Birdoff
Diane and Jamie Bradley
Carrie Brewster @VeraLux Salon
Diana Bright
Erin Cartwright

Amber & Byron Clayton
Daniel Diderichs @DIECUT Stickers
Saara Fahey
Merriah Fairchild @Bridgetown Babies
Mia Farrington
Gordon Feighner @ Jam Restaurant
Lauren Ferreira
Kevin Green @La Randonee Wines.
Cat Grishaver
Claire Harrison
Peter Hayes
Tracy Hendricks
Rinkle and Amit Jain
Michelle Jarvis
Jim Kennet & Britta Diettrich @ ZigZag 
Farms
Diana Kim @Stand Up Comedy
Mia Kim & Evan Elkin @The Blue Octopus
Nora Kobos
Anya Lee
Dr. Maria Mae McNash @OM3body
Jen & Joel Martin
Laura Master
Nicole Brown Matis @Conscia
Jen Moody
Jane Pagliarulo @Atelier Meridian
Dami Paternoster
Heather Pearl
Ashley Perlberg @Weeno Photography
Currie Person @Spartan
Janey Piggot @Silver Oak/Twomey 
Cellars
Heather Polander and Steve Green
Polar Water
Alexandra Ricketts
Amy Romberg & Glen Ford
Lorena Rousseau
Kumiko Sammler
Silvia Santana
Julie Sauton
Elaine Schumacher
Erika Siegel
Sebastian Slaven-Davis
Chelsea Slaven-Davis
Bobby Smith @Albina Music Trust
Karena Stoner
The Topaz Family @Topaz Farms
Chiaki Uchiyama & Charles Forster
Sally Butler Unkefer @WY’EAST 
Weldworks
Sol Varon
Miha and Tom Wadlow
Dylan Welch
Cami Wong @Little Ollie
Jacab Wooton
Sarah Zanze @Coriander Catering

2021 Drive-In Movie Auction Paddle Raise



Dear Cedarwood Community,	

Over the past year and a half many 
Cedarwood parents have asked  some 
challenging questions: is the school a 
healthy place to send my child?; will 
the pandemic force the school to 
close?; and how will this “new normal” 
affect the academic and social growth 
of my child?  The board and leadership 
have been grappling with questions 
like these as well.
 
As we have addressed them, we 
have been guided by our most basic 
principles outlined in our Mission, 
Vision and Values[can we provide 
a link here?]  Holding true to these 
core elements—love for learning, 
reverence for the developing child, a 
collaborative community and a hope 
to create a better world—our faculty 
and staff transformed Cedarwood’s 
academic program into a dynamic and 
flexible experience. They were able 
to meet each student and family in a 
constructive and supportive way. This 

effort was nothing short of amazing, 
and we are  thankful to our faculty and 
administration for enabling the school 
to thrive through the pandemic.

As a parent of a 2021 graduate, I am 
evermore convinced that Cedarwood 
is doing a lot right. The graduating 
Class of 2021—spending most of their 
last year online and despite missing 
the beloved eighth grade trip—closed 
out their Cedarwood experience with 
confidence and headed into their 
next educational adventures with 
excitement.  Many students have 
already reported great successes in 
academics, joined sports teams, and 
met new friends—all while wearing 
masks and experiencing pandemic 
and social discomfort . As with 
many Cedarwood graduates before 
them, they are deeply committed 
to improving their new schools and 
working in their communities.
 
Much of the Class of 2021’s success 
reflects the strong community held 

by our parents.  Over the years, this 
was built through hours and hours 
of volunteerism for auction projects, 
Winter Faire, May Day, camping trips, 
field trips, play dates, parent nights, 
as well as our overall commitment 
to helping all our students learn 
and grow. This is the essence of 
Cedarwood’s vision:  to create a 
collaborative community that strives 
to learn how we as human beings 
can create a better world.  I can 
say with confidence it works, but 
not without effort.  So I encourage 
you to make your own commitment 
to Cedarwood: volunteer, donate, 
join a field trip, thank a teacher or 
administrator, and set an example for 
the students and future generations 
of Cedarwood community members. 
Your engagement will continue to 
make Cedarwood a school that brings 
education to life.  

Brewster Crosby
Cedarwood Board of Trustees Chair & 
Parent, Class of 2021 & 2024


